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2.0 Re-address:  Election of 2011-2012 Chair and/or Co-Chair 
B. McArthur asked if anyone of those present was inclined to put their name forward.  In reference 
to minutes taken at January 2012 meeting she advised that in Terry Bell who it appeared may be 
interested in taking on the chair’s position has since decided that he prefers to focus on his work 
with the Terrace Bay Public School Council. 
Given there were no nominations or expressions of interest to stand as chair, B. McArthur indicated 
she was prepared to stay on until the close of the this school year with the last meeting scheduled 
on May 14, 2012. 

 
 
3.0 Review and Approval of Minutes:  January 31, 2012 
 

Mover:  Mark Mannisto  Second:  Birgit McArthur 
That, the minutes of the Parent Involvement Committee meeting dated January 31, 2012 be 
accepted and approved. 

 
Mover:  Birgit McArthur   Second:  Mark Mannisto 
That, the agenda for the Parent Involvement Committee meeting of March 20, 2012 be accepted. 

 
 
4.0 Business Arising from Minutes 
 
4.1 Spring Parent Forum 

B. McArthur advised this agenda item was a carry forward from January meeting after PIC member 
Rita Rabacaniak of Marjorie Mills PS said she would explore some options for an event for our 
board.  Ms. Rabacaniak has since relocated; therefore, no further action has been taken.  Director 
Tamblyn will bring the issue to the attention of school principals to consider as such a venue could 
prove helpful for incoming PIC and School Council members.  PIC members agreed to revisit this 
issue in the fall.  It may help to motivate parent involvement in light of the trend toward declining 
enrolment province-wide. 

 
 
5.0 Chair:  Parent Involvement Committee 
 
5.1 Reminders: Grants and Funding 
 5.1.1 Review:  Receipt of Schools’ PIC Funding Proposals for 2011-2012 

B. McArthur provided a brief review of the seven funding proposals submitted.  Funds of 
$2741.00 are available to divide among the submissions.  She and D. Tamblyn will meet 
shortly to determine the allocation for each request and then notify the groups.  She asked 
that all groups in receipt of funds ensure that expense reports are turned into her by June 
30, 2012 so that she can compile a final report for the board and ministry.  B. McArthur 
reminded the group that an additional $2,000 allocated to PIC is earmarked for the 
development of the 16-month Student Art Calendar project. 

 
 5.1.2 Parents Reaching Out (PRO) Grants Applications 2012-2013 

B. McArthur advised that up to a $1,000 grant can be had through PRO.  The official 
announcement has not yet been published, but it is expected shortly. 

 
5.2 Communication/Correspondence 
 5.2.1 PIC Symposium April 2012 

The third annual symposium is being held in Toronto on April 20-21, 2012.  If any PIC 
member is interested, they can advise Director Tamblyn and arrangements will be attended 
to through his office.  PIC member Tina Hamel expressed her interest and B. McArthur is 
prepared to go if there nobody else wishes to go.   
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 5.2.2 People for Education School Council Survey 

B. McArthur advised that the survey as attached is due into People for Education group by 
March 30, 2012.  She reported that last year, Superior-Greenstone DSB demonstrated the 
highest return rate in the province and it would be great to retain this participation rate.  The 
survey takes about five minutes to complete and it is a opportune way to provide some 
statistics in regard to the PIC groups’ struggle to maintain membership and parental 
involvement.  The survey can be accesses at www.peopleforeducation.ca , click on 
Research>>>School Survey. 

 
 5.2.3 Director’s Newsletter (February 2012) 

B. McArthur also made note of the Directors Monthly Report to the board which is a regular 
feature on the Board meeting agendas.  A copy of the March 2012 report will be attached to 
these minutes for PIC member’s benefit.  (Attached) 

 
 5.2.4 Healthy School Recognition Program (Attached) 
  B. McArthur read through this information and asked that it be attached to the PIC minutes. 
 
 
6.0 Director of Education 
 
6.1 PIC 16-Month School Calendar 

Director D. Tamblyn reiterated that as per PIC’s direction the 16-Month Student Art Calendar will be 
produced again this year.  A discussion ensued regarding a theme for the calendar with the group 
agreeing that a most appropriate theme would be one that showcases the Board’s Multi-Year 
Strategic Plan which has been an issue under development in earnest throughout the board.  The 
goal is to have a final product ready for the board’s approval in June 2012.  Given the deadlines for 
production, it would be possible to include the volume of work produced through this exercise into 
the calendar itself.  The calendar along with the student artwork would put the strategic plan out for 
public consumption in a very colourful package.  An especially important piece of the Strategic Plan 
being a Board Book of Commitments can be folded in the calendar with ease given the 16-page 
format.  The calendar launch is set for first day of school in September 2012. 

 
6.2 Board Approval of 2012-2013 School Year Calendar (Attached) 

D. Tamblyn reported that the proposal for the 2012-2013 School Year Calendar, i.e., two different 
options were posted for almost one month on the board website for public feedback using 
SurveyMonkey.  The outcome was a preference expressed for Option A.  The board accepted this 
proposal and it has been forwarded to the ministry for final approval. 

 
6.3 Drummond Report 

As per B. McArthur’s suggestion, D. Tamblyn provided a brief overview of the recent release of the 
Drummond Report.  In addressing this issue, Mr. Tamblyn indicated that since a significant portion 
of the report as relates to education deals with the recent provincial table discussion on 
negotiations, he is not privy to details.  However, broadly speaking, he noted that it appears that 
Drummond’s recommendation to halt the full-day kindergarten implementation will not be adopted 
by the government.  He also explained that the report calls for reductions in education support staff, 
is not directed all staff who are not working directly with students. 

 
6.4 Board's Strategic Plan 

D. Tamblyn’s most recent presentation of this plan was last evening.  He has reviewed this item with 
numerous stakeholders to date, including teachers, staff, and various board committees.  The plan 
is set to go up onto the board website for an even bigger audience review with the intent of 
compiling as much feedback as possible before developing the final edition for Board approval in 
June.  The Strategic Plan is set for launch in September 2012 and this will include a new look for the 
Board website which will rebrand the board, including a new Board Logo. 
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7.0 PIC Representative Feedback 

 
Jennifer Hart provided a brief verbal report on recent events sponsored at the Marathon High School 
by School Council.  There was a great turnout of parents and the teachers for a Valentine’s Day 
event where fancy hot chocolate drinks were made available. 
 
Tina Hamel reported continued success with their school’s “Snack Program”.  It involves the parents 
in making healthy snack choices.  Notes go home with healthy food lists and a suggestions that 
those who wish to can help with supplies.  The response has been quite hardy, both in terms of the 
food that is being donated and the supply given.  On Wednesdays there is often a very healthy 
snack presented including cheeses, cereals and fruit etc.  She notes that this is one of the benefits 
of having a small school; these kinds of efforts receive a very personal response. 

 
8.0 Suggestions:  Future Agenda Items 
  
 PIC Symposium Report by Participants at April 20-21/12 event. 
 Update on 16-month Calendar art work choices. 
 
9.0 Next Meeting Dates 

Monday, May 14, 2012 
 
10.0 Adjournment 

Mover:  B. McArthur  Second:  Mark Mannisto 
That, the Parent Involvement Committee meeting on March 20, 2012 adjourn at 7:25 p.m. 



SUPERIOR-GREENSTONE DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
Report No. 26 

Date:  March 19, 2012 
TO:  Chair and Members of the 

Superior-Greenstone District School Board 
 
FROM:  David Tamblyn, Director of Education 
 
SUBJECT: Director’s Monthly Report – March 2012 
 
 
1.  Growing Success Implementation Project (GSIP) 
 

Representatives from the Ministry of Education from Toronto and Thunder Bay returned for the 
latest round of school visits held February 27 through March 2, 2012.  Teachers from both the 
senior and intermediate divisions were invited to visit one another’s classrooms to share 
strategies about the implementation of learning goals, success criteria and descriptive feedback. 
Rich conversations followed each session to support one another as they incorporate the 
assessment cycle into their daily practice.  The groups also explored the challenge that exist in 
making the transition from elementary to secondary school seamless.  Although the focus of the 
project is the implementation of the practices as outlined in the Growing Success document, 
teachers are learning just as much from visiting the classrooms of their colleagues and discussing 
their instructional practice.  Teachers and principals are learning to collaborate within a 
community of learners and a culture of trust. 

 
2.  Elementary Leadership Learning Team 
 

The Elementary Leadership Learning Team met this month for a third, two-day session.  There is 
a continued  focus on moderation of student work.  Day one involved mathematics study and 
digging deeper into assessment and monitoring.  The literacy session on the second day, saw 
continued exploration of theory which states: 
 
 “If formal and informal school leaders dig deeper into what teaching with intention 
 means in the math and literacy blocks, then students will represent and support 
 their own points of view/strategies independently.” 
 
This session differed from previous sessions as it included several secondary principals and 
teachers.  Having the secondary staff present helps us to move forward as a district; while the 
sharing and focus on mathematics instruction did allow for deeper understanding for both 
divisions.  With a focal point on providing descriptive feedback to students, the exercise allowed 
the group to see the commonalities in instructional approaches.  The group also developed a 
second theory of action as a result of their work which states: 
 
 “If a tri-level system team uses current student achievement data to guide all 
 conversations, then the district will further develop a culture which maintains 
 student achievement as its core priority.” 
 
We look forward to continuing the conversation at our final session in April. 

 
3. Aboriginal Proposals 
 
 Superior-Greenstone has had three proposals approved: 
 

a) Aboriginal Resources:  We received funding to purchase the new Aboriginal Textbooks for 
NAC 20 and NBV 30.  Each secondary school received 20 copies of Aboriginal People of 
Canada to be used in Grade 10 Native Studies.  This text may also be used in Grade 10 
Academic History as it has curriculum connections to that course. In addition, texts for the 
Grade 11 Native Beliefs, Values and Aspirations were also purchased. 

 



b) Professional Development Proposal:  The funds from this proposal were used for staff to 
attend the Circle of Light conference in Toronto, a conference that occurs every two years 
that focuses on Aboriginal Education.  During this conference, our Outdoor Co-op Program 
was highlighted as an activity that supports learning for Aboriginal students.  This proposal 
also supports teachers participating in the Native Studies/Native Language conference in 
Thunder Bay later this spring.  

 
c) Project Build:  Funds for this proposal will be put towards the summer program with planning 

for this activity to start in the near future. 
 

4. Marion Drysdale Award 
 

Alex Gladu, a student at Geraldton Composite High School (GCHS) won in the regional section 
of the Marion Drysdale Award for Audio/Visual/Animation.  As such, Mr. Gladu finished in the top 
five competitors province-wide.  This is the eleventh year that a GCHS Knightline student has 
placed first in either the provincial or regional category.  Congratulations is extended to Mr. 
Gladu and his teacher Rob. Haslam for all their great work.  

 
5. GCHS Co-Operative Education Placement in MP Constituent Office 
 

GCHS student, Allison Pelletier who is also a student trustee has a Co-op placement in the 
constituent office of Thunder Bay/Superior North MP, Bruce Hyer.  Ms. Pelletier has a genuine 
interest in the political process and learning more about the workings of government. This will 
provide her with an exceptional opportunity to explore career paths linked to the political science.  

 
6. Achievement Fund:  Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It. 
 

On February 10, I met with Lakehead University President Brian Stevenson to discuss the 
establishment of an Achievement Fund for our Aboriginal Students.  The Project’s primary 
objective is to impress upon Aboriginal children and young adults that university is an achievable 
dream and that a significant endowment and bursary fund will be established to ensure that 
students from this target population have access to higher education.   

 
As early as grade 4, students can earn tuition credits by staying in school and participating in joint 
programs developed by the University and selected partner schools and through participation in 
extracurricular activity or community projects.  Through involvement in programs developed by 
the schools and Lakehead University, students will not only gain financial help and 
encouragement, but also gain skills and opportunities for learning that will enhance their future 
education.  Students will have a variety of programs to explore, such as the Go ENG Girls in the 
Engineering Faculty, Mini U at the Athletics Department and various programs within the 
community. 

 
The Achievement Fund tuition credit program is designed to offer children and young adults the 
chance to earn tuition credits as deferred scholarships.  Upon completion of a high school 
diploma or an equivalency certificate, financial resources in the way of accumulated credit dollars 
and bursaries to attend Lakehead University will be made available.  

 
Administrative Summary 
 
That the report entitled Director’s Monthly Report-March 2012 is presented to the Board for information. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
David Tamblyn 
Director of Education 









SUPERIOR-GREENSTONE DISTRICT SCHOOL BOARD 
 

Report No: 17 
Date:  February 21, 2012 

TO:  Chair and Members of the 
Superior-Greenstone District School Board 

 
FROM:  David Tamblyn, Director of Education 
 
SUBJECT: 2012-2013 School Year Calendar Proposal (Go to Calendar) 
 
 
Background: 
 
The Board Administration in consultation with its school administrators, teachers and staff, union 
representatives and its coterminous board partners have developed its 2012-2013 School Year Calendar. 
 
Regulation 304, School Year Calendar, Professional Activity Days outlines the requirements for 
preparation and submission of school year calendars to the ministry. 
 

• For 2012-2013, there are 194 possible school days between September 1, 2012 and June 30, 
2013.  The school year shall include a minimum of 194 school days of which two days must be 
designated as professional activity (PA) days that must be devoted to specific provincial 
education priorities.  Boards may designate up to four additional school days as PA days.  The 
remaining school days shall be instructional days.  A board may designate up to 10 (ten) 
instructional days as examination days. 

 
Current Situation 
 
In December 2011 after initial consultation with representatives for school administrators, local branch 
affiliates of teachers’ federations, unions and our coterminous board, two options for a proposed school 
year calendar were made available on the Board website.  This was meant to solicit feedback from 
members of the school communities, including teachers and staff, parents, school councils and parent 
involvement committee members.  By ministry standards, both proposals are considered as modified 
calendars in that the school year starts on Thursday, August 30 with professional development days.  
However, students’ first day of class is scheduled on Tuesday, September 4 (after Labour Day).  A 
modified calendar must be submitted to the ministry by March 1, 2012. 
 
A wide-forum consultation via SurveyMonkey which was open to the public from December 19, 2011 
through to January 20, 2012 encouraged visitors to vote on the calendar and submit comments on the 
proposal. 
 
Survey Results for the two Calendar Options have been tallied as follows: 

Option One Option Two 
• 47.5% 47.3% 
• Agree with Calendar Model 28.8% 10.8% 

Strongly Agree with Calendar Model 

Somewhat Agree with Calendar Model 
Strongly Disagree with Calendar Model 

sed on the above information and after consultin

ng with coterminous boards 
• A balanced number of days in each semester 

• 08.8% 12.2% 
• 15.0% 29.7% 
 
Ba g our coterminous affiliates Option One is the 
preferred calendar. 
 
In developing the proposed calendars, it was necessary to consider the following:  

• Shared busi

• A consistent school year calendar with coterminous boards 



• Scheduling of co-curricular activities 
• Increased opportunities for professional learning 
• Supporting negotiated items in the collective agreement 

 
Administrative Recommendations 
 
That, the Superior-Greenstone DSB having received Report No.  17:  2012-2013 School Year Calendar 

l-Option One, and that, Administration be directed to forward this 
ucation as a modified calendar for its approval by March 1, 2012. 

accepts the proposed Calendar Mode
odel (Option One) to the Ministry of Edm

 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 

avid Tamblyn D
Director of Education 
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